
5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
 

Cost $35.00  
 

Location:   Petroleum Club 

3301 C Street, Suite 120, Anchorage Alaska 
 

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 

 

SIGN UP BY FOLLOWING THE LINK AT 

NAPMALASKA.ORG OR GO TO PMIAK.ORG, 

Events, Register 

February 2016 

 

® 

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 10, 2016 

JOINT MEETING WITH PMI  
(Note: different date) 

 

ANCHORAGE PORT MODERNIZA-

TION PROJECT 

 

See Education News for further 

information 

www.napmalaska.org 

The Graying Supply Chain  

By Eric Lesser, reprinted from Inside Supply Manage-
ment® 

Over the last several months, a significant amount of 

attention has been paid to the fact that 76 million baby 

boomers in the United States will be soon eligible for retire-

ment. Across multiple industries, ranging from electric utili-

ties and oil and gas producers to government agencies and 

hospitals, large numbers of retirees are already placing pres-

sure on firms' ability to deliver critical goods and services. 

Failure to understand and address these unique sets of work-

force dynamics leaves companies open to a host of opera-

tional and business continuity risks that can hamper produc-

tivity and risk their competitiveness in a global economy. 

For the supply chain organization, these risks manifest 

themselves in a number of areas. The risk of losing important 

knowledge and relationships can have a negative impact on 

an organization, from retiring IT programmers who have 

significant experience in modifying legacy systems, to con-

tracting managers who have built relationships with key sup-

pliers over a long career. Further, smaller pools of younger 

employees may make it more difficult to replace retiring 

individuals, particularly in remote locations that find it diffi-

cult to attract and retain younger workers. 

The Maturing Workforce 

To address the challenges of a maturing workforce, sup-

ply chain executives should be asking a number of important 

questions. For example: 

 

1.  Does the supply chain organization have a detailed  

understanding of its demographics and the extent to which 

individuals in key positions are approaching retirement 

age? 

Most companies do not have a clear handle on their 

potential and actual retirement rates and what positions are 

potentially at risk for losing personnel. This is particularly 

important in areas where a company's staff has proprietary 

knowledge, strong relationships  

with its suppliers or positions that are difficult to fill with 

talented replacements from the outside. 

Companies need to have a detailed understanding of 

these employee segments to gauge the magnitude of the 

retirement risk, and focus time, energy and resources to 

address it. Further, organizations need to better understand 

the key relationships that mature employees have devel-

oped inside and outside the organization and how those 

relationships can be maintained once the person has left the 

organization. 

 

2.  To what extent does the organization have programs in 

place that allow people to develop alternative work ar-

rangements to ease their transition into retirement, or to 

bring in outsiders with additional expertise on a part-time 

basis? 

While some individuals may want to go off and roam the 

country in an RV or play 18 holes every day, there are 

many individuals who would be happy to work part-time or 

on a project-by-project basis after retirement. Indeed, mul-

tiple studies have shown us that between 50 percent and 70  

(continued on Page 2) 
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(continued from Page 1) 

 

percent of individuals who reach traditional retirement age 

would like to be involved in some form of work. This is not 

only true for existing employees, but also for people who 

have left suppliers and competitors. In many situations, 

companies may be able to leverage top-flight, experienced 

personnel to handle specific projects or substitute for others 

who are on vacations or extended leaves. 

 

3.  Does the organization have plans in place to preserve its 

most critical institutional knowledge before it literally 

walks out the door? 

One of the most common concerns of organizations is 

the ability to transfer knowledge from senior people to more 

junior staff prior to retirement. Companies need to have the 

capability to identify, capture, share and, most importantly, 

apply the knowledge from their experienced project leaders 

to prevent junior people from making many of the same 

mistakes that have been made in the past. 

For example, given the age of many legacy supply 

chain systems, organizations need to be sure that someone 

understands how these systems work and how they have 

been upgraded throughout the years in the event that prob-

lems arise and/or modifications need to be made in the fu-

ture. 

 

4.  Is the organization effectively providing an environment 

that is conducive to multiple generations in the workplace? 

As the workforce gets older, organizations are going to 

have increasingly more project teams made up of employ-

ees who span multiple generations. 

In many cases, these employees often have different experi-

ences in using technology, different perceptions about what 

it takes to get promoted in the organization and different 

values regarding the need for teamwork, to name a few. 

Companies must ensure that these differences are not 

limiting their ability to build effective project teams and 

that both groups of employees are able to tap into their rele-

vant strengths and capabilities. 

The problems associated with a maturing workforce resem-

ble those facing an individual with high blood pressure. For 

years, there may be few, if any symptoms, but once the dis-

ease manifests itself, it can pose a significant hazard to 

one's overall health. 

Overall, many companies are seeing the maturing 

workforce not as a human-resource issue but as an opera-

tional issue that can leave companies exposed to significant 

business risk. 

As the average age of employees continues to increase, 

organizations need to make sure they are taking action to 

prevent the loss of important knowledge and relationships, 

due to retirement, from becoming a significant problem. 

 

 

 

February Pro-D Meeting with PMI 

Anchorage Port Modernization Project Overview 
 

The speaker will present an overview and discussion 

of the Anchorage Port Modernization Project (APMP) 

concept planning and selection, the selected concept, 

the ongoing preliminary design effort, and the current 

status of the APMP and planned steps forward.  The 

discussion will also touch on the importance of the 

port to Alaska, along with the project environment, 

including such topics as funding challenges, regula-

tory challenges, and technical issues, and their poten-

tial effect. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lon Elledge is the Project Manager for the CH2M 

Project Management Consultant team for the Anchor-

age Port Modernization Project.  Mr. Elledge has over 

30 years of experience in providing program, project, 

and construction management services for marine, 

transportation, and water projects.  He has experience 

in ports and terminals, coastal engineering, dredging, 

underwater installations, shore protection, and marine 

structures. He has worked on recovery projects for 

tsunami, earthquake, and hurricane storm surge. 

 

Mr. Elledge has worked on projects include construc-

tion of five new berths for the Port of Oakland, resto-

ration of the Port of Gulfport after Hurricane Katrina, 

shore protection design for rebuilding a coastal high-

way in Indonesia after a tsunami, construction of a 

new Coast Guard small boat station, and installation 

of underwater electronic array systems for the US 

Navy. 

 

Mr. Elledge holds bachelor’s degree in Civil Engi-
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2015/2016 Officers 
President 

 Marlys Hagen, C.P.M. 

 State of Alaska, Department of Natural Resources 

 Phone (907) 269-8666    

 Email: marlys.hagen@alaska.gov 

Past President 

 Ben Milam, CPPM, C.P.M. 

 Alaska Native Tribal Health Consortium  

 Phone (907)  729-2972 

 Email: whiskers@mtaonline.net 

Vice President 

 Annie Messer 

 Alaska Native Tribal Health Consortium 

 Phone (907) 729-4063 

 Email: amesser@anthc.org 

Secretary 

 Kristina Bentler 

 Alaska Industrial Development & Export Auth. 

 Phone (907) 771-3035 

 Email: kbentler@aidea.org 

Treasurer 

 Pamela Iverson 

 Cook Inlet Housing Authority 

 Phone (907) 793-3064  

 Email:  piverson@cookinlethousing.org 

Director of Education 

 Jared Rennie 

 Alyeska Pipeline Service Company 

 Phone (907) 787-8796 

 Email: Jared.Rennie@alyeska-pipeline.com 

Director of Membership 

 Ward Wells, C.P.M. 

 University of Alaska Anchorage 

 Phone (907) 786-6504 

 email:  flatheadward@yahoo.com 

Director of Communications 

  

VACANT 

 

Directors at Large  

 Carol Geiger C.P.M. 

 Providence  Health & Services 

 Phone (907) 212-6339 

 E-Mail: Carol.geiger@providence.org 

  

 Mary Beth Overturf 

 University of Alaska Anchorage 

 (907) 786-6508 

 E:Mail: overturf@uaa.alaska.edu  

  

 Roxanne Peter 

 Alyeska Pipeline Service Company 

 (907) 787-8024 

 E-Mail: Roxanne.peter@alyeska-pipeline.com 

 

 VACANT 

PRESIDENT 

MARLYS HAGEN, C.P.M., CPPB, CPPO 

 
I have just returned from two weeks in Mazatlan, so 

I’m still trying to get back into work and my normal 

routine again. It was a wonderful vacation. The 

weather was perfect, the beaches were perfect, the 

people were very friendly and helpful, and the food 

was amazing!! 

 

We stayed at a large resort on the beach, and this par-

ticular company also has other properties nearby. It 

was rather fascinating watching the resort staff go 

about their business of making the guests welcome, 

comfortable, and above all, happy. It seemed that all 

the employees knew what was expected of them and 

understood how their piece of the work fit into the big 

picture of the operation of the facility. Since tourism 

is Mazatlan’s second ranked industry, they completely 

understand how important it is to keep the visitors 

coming back time after time.  

 

All of this got me to thinking about the logistics re-

quired to successfully run such an operation, from the 

transportation needs of guests going back and forth 

between the various resort properties, to the purchas-

ing and storage of the large quantities of food (and 

alcohol) needed to feed multiple thousands of guests 

every day; from the supplies needed to accomplish the 

constant maintenance activities that are required to 

keep the facility operating to the contracts required to 

provide tours and other recreational activities for 

guests; from the hiring of contractors to perform what 

must be almost constant renovations of parts of the 

facility to disposing of all the waste generated by the 

facilities. 

 

If you think about the entire process it really is mind-

boggling. And these types of activities are what you 

all do everyday to keep your particular organizations 

and facilities functioning. First of all, give yourselves 

the credit you deserve. Second, take responsibility for 

your professional development to continually innovate 

to ensure that you are being as effective and efficient 

as you can for your organizations. 

  

Respectfully, 

Marlys Hagen, C.P.M., CPPB, CPPO 
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DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION 

JARED RENNIE 

 experience providing program, project, and construc-

tion management services for marine, transportation, 

and water projects.  We look forward to see you there! 

 
Registration for the 2016 ISM Conference is 

OPEN! 

Attend a variety of education tracks and over 100 

sessions where you will learn from inspirational 

speakers, industry insiders and supply management 

innovators.  Keynote speakers Alan Mulally, former 

CEO of Ford Motor Company, and Susan Cain, au-

thor of Quiet, will headline supply management's big-

gest global event May 15-18, 2016 - Indianapolis, IN.  

 

Learn more at www.ism2016.org 

 

Mark Your Calendar And Your Budget!   

The 73rd Annual Pacific Northwest Purchasing Con-

ference and Affiliate Leadership Workshop will be 

held October 17 - 19, 2016 in Seattle, Washing-

ton.  The ISM Western Washington affiliate has a 

reputation for hosting great conferences.  This one 

should be no exception and will include a tour of the 

Boeing Aircraft Facility.  You will never find better 

value for your training dollars than this.  The tour 

alone should be worth the trip.  

Welcome to 2016! 

 In our usual (bowtie) fashion we were fortu-

nate to kick off our new year with special guest 

speaker Neil Fried, Economist with the State of Alaska 

Dept. of Labor during our January Professional Devel-

opment meeting.  As I think about the economic chal-

lenges facing our state, I am proud to think of the vast 

number of professionals that are engaged in the watch-

ing the ebbs and flows of the state’s success and help 

steward us down the path, while noting the concerns 

about the road ahead and how we might better position 

ourselves going forward.  As supply chain profession-

als, I think this is an area we can adopt for continuous 

improvement as we work with our stakeholders to 

steward their sourcing and purchasing engage-

ments.  It’s important to look to our past initiatives and 

glean lessons learned as we reset and move into the 

next contract or the next procurement initiative.   

 Turning into the new calendar year is a great 

time to pause and review your own supply and demand 

curve.  Where have we been…and where are we go-

ing?  The answer is an important one- but unique to 

where *you* are standing in your own journey.  I urge 

you to invest that time to take stock in your own career 

and professional development.  An excellent place to 

start is to come join some like-minded professionals in 

your own Affiliate.  As always, we welcome your 

feedback and suggestions for future seminars and 

training.  Thank you again for your involvement in 

OUR Affiliate and I look forward to seeing you at an 

upcoming event. 

 

February Pro-D 

Joint NAPM-AK and PMI-AK Meeting  
Feb. Pro-D Meeting: Wednesday, Feb. 10, 2016. 

 

Please join us for a special joint meeting with our 

friends and cohorts at the Project Management Insti-

tute – Alaska Chapter.  Please note we will be joining 

their meeting at the PCA on Feb 10 instead of our 

usual date and location.  The evening should not only 

provide excellent networking opportunities but an 

enlightening look inside the Anchorage Port Moderni-

zation Project (APMP).  The special guest speaker Lon 

Elledge is the Project Manager for the CH2M Project 

Management Consultant team has over 30 years of  

CONGRATULATIONS!!! 

 

NAPM-Alaska is pleased to an-

nounce that the University of 

Alaska Anchorage has selected 

the 2015/16 recipients of the 

NAPM-Alaska scholarships. They are: 

 

Paul E. Kendall, double major in Management and 

Logistics, plans to continue toward a Master’s degree 

 

Matthew Dustin Baugham, dual degree in Econom-

ics and Supply Chain Management 

 

Congratulations again to these two fine students. 

They are the future of the Supply Management pro-

fession. 

http://www.ism2016.org
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DIRECTOR OF MEMBERSHIP 
WARD W. WELLS, CPPB, C.P.M. (lifetime) 

Greetings and Happy New Year ~ The Membership 

renewal period for 2016 ends on February 15th which 

is the final day for input to ISM so we must have your 

renewal for processing prior to February 10th 2016. If 

you have not renewed your membership please con-

tact me at flatheadward@yahoo.com immediately. 

The NAPM Alaska website makes renewal very easy. 

Timely receipt of your renewals is very important to 

help maintain our programs and roster. Payments 

made by credit card can be made online through our 

website: 

 

http://www.napmalaska.org/NAPM_Alaska/

payment.html 

 
Please select “Current Member Renewal”. The annual 

renewal amount is $160. If you have any questions, 

contact me at flatheadward@yahoo.com  Our Treas-

urer, Pam Iverson, is on vacation so I will be able to 

assist with any last minute questions you may have. 

 
All credit card payments will be made through NAPM

-Alaska’s PayPal account. Please keep a copy of your 

PayPal receipt as confirmation of payment for your 

records. Your assistance with this is most appreciated. 

 

Hope to see you all at February’s Pro-D meeting! 

 

Please contact me at flatheadward@yahoo.com if you 

require current membership application. 

Membership in ISM & NAPM Alaska really does 

make a difference to Alaskaôs Procurement Profes-

sionals. 

 

Many Thanks. 

Ward Wells, CPPB, C.P.M. (lifetime) 

Director of Membership 

Flatheadward@yahoo.com  

PAST PRESIDENT/NPEC 

REPRESENTATIVE REPORT 

BEN R. MILAM, CPPM, C.P.M. 

 

 There has been much discussion within the 

Board of Directors during recent months over declin-

ing participation at our monthly meetings.  For many 

years we consistently drew 25-30 members to our 

monthly Professional Development meetings.  About 

two years ago attendance began to drop to the point 

that we rarely meet our minimum of 20 to fulfill our 

contract with the hotel.  Surveys tell us that the two 

main reasons people join groups like ours is (1) educa-

tional value and (2) networking.  Our professional 

speaker quality has not changed (so I am told) and the 

hotel food gets consistent rating of good to excellent.  

So what has changed?  What could we change that 

would cause YOU to attend Pro-D meetings on a regu-

lar basis. 

 Unfortunately, NAPM-Alaska is not alone 

with this dilemma.  Attendance has been a major point 

of discussion at ISM National Conferences for at least 

five years.  Affiliates in the lower 48 have been suffer-

ing from low attendance for a long time.  For most of 

that time we believed we were exempt from the prob-

lem.  In fact for many years we had one of the highest 

per-capita attendance rates in all of ISM.  So what has 

changed?  What could we change that would cause 

YOU to attend Pro-D meetings on a regular basis. 

 Your Board of Directors has been struggling 

with this issue for a long time, but the issue really hit 

home last week when we were notified that the Ore-

gon Mid-Valley Purchasing and Supply Management 

Association has elected to dissolve their affiliate.  

There are at least 2 other affiliates in the Pacific 

Northwest facing the same decision.  Will NAPM-

Alaska be next?  Will we lose this avenue to excellent 

education, networking and comradery?  Your Board of 

Directors has vowed not to let that happen, but we 

need your help.  Help us answer the questions posed 

above.  Watch for a survey to be sent to members 

soon.  

 ISM Western Washington is still on track for 

the 73rd Annual Pacific Northwest Purchasing Confer-

ence in Seattle.  Hopefully you already have this on 

your calendar to attend in mid October 2016. 

ά¢ƘŜ ǘǊǳŜ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ŀ Ƴŀƴ ƛǎ Ƙƻǿ ƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ 

ǿƘƻ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ƘƛƳ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ƴƻ ƎƻƻŘΦέ 

   Ann Landers 

mailto:flatheadward@yahoo.com
http://www.napmalaska.org/NAPM_Alaska/payment.html
http://www.napmalaska.org/NAPM_Alaska/payment.html
mailto:flatheadward@yahoo.com
mailto:flatheadward@yahoo.com
mailto:Flatheadward@yahoo.com
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WHATôS HAPPENING! 

 

WEDNESDAY,  Feb. 10, 2016 

(note different date) 

  
Joint Meeting with the Project 

Management Institute (PMI) 

 

Topic: Anchorage Port 

Modernization Project 

 

SEE THE DETAILS IN THIS 

NEWSLETTER 

 

WHATôS  INSIDE 

PAGE 1 THE GRAYING SUPPLY CHAIN 
 

PAGE 2 PRO-D MEETING TOPIC 
 

PAGE 3 PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

 

PAGE 4 EDUCATION NEWS / 

 SCHOLARSHIP INFO  

 

PAGE 5 MEMBERSHIP AND PAST 

 PRESIDENT REPORTS 

The Alaskan Purchaser is published monthly (September to 

May) by NAPM-Alaska, Inc., an educational organization 

committed to providing purchasing and supply 

management practitioners the opportunity to enhance their 

professional skills and knowledge. If you have an item you 

would like to contribute to the newsletter, please contact:     

  

 Marlys Hagen, Acting Newsletter Publisher 

 Phone (907) 269-8666 or (907) 227-3181  

 email:    marlys.hagen@alaska.gov  

January 2016 

National Association of Purchasing  

Management - Alaska Inc. 

PO Box 93047 

Anchorage, AK  99509-3047 

www.napmalaska.org  


